KINDERGARTEN NEWSLETTER
MRS. FRIAR
10-30-20

Word of the Week:  responsibility
Needs/News:  
11/02 – 2nd 9 weeks start
11/06 – No school – Teacher workday
11/11 – No school – Veteran’s Day
11/12 – Report Cards
11/23 – 11/27 – No School – Thanksgiving Holiday
12/04 – Conference Day (sign - up sheet forthcoming)
Recap of the Week: 
We started on Chapter 3 which is counting and writing numbers 6-10. The students have learned what a 5 frame is and now we are working on a ten frame.  The number six would be 5 and 1 more on a ten frame.
In reading we talked about our senses.  We reviewed our sight words: a, I, like, the, and.  We took our first reading unit test.  The students did well.  We continue to work on reading sight word sentences.  You could dictate a sight word sentence, such as I like the cat, and have your child write the sentence.  Encourage him/her to sound out the word cat, as that is the only word that is not a sight word.
Spiders was our theme this week.  We read many stories regarding spiders and learned about their life cycle.  Did you know that a spider can lay up to 3,000 eggs? 


Upcoming: 
Sight Word: we
Previous Sight Words: I, a, like, the, and, see
We will discuss how animals and people communicate.
Counting and writing numbers 6 to 10.  Vocabulary words are:  six, seven, eight, nine, ten, ten frame (these will be part of the chapter test when given).
We will begin our study on elections.  
Art News
Begin soft pastel project – aurora borealis and leaf outlines
P.E. News
Students are playing more complex group-based ball games using the skills we have been working on for the last few weeks.
Mr. Becker, our 5th grade teacher, will be putting together a slide show for Veteran’s Day.  If you would like to submit a family member’s picture in the slide show, then please email Mr. Becker at jbecker@hlacharter.com with the name of the person, branch of service, title (colonel, etc), and child related to and grade at HLA. This must be submitted no later than 11/5/20
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.
Mrs. Friar
kfriar@hlacharter.com
If you would like to eat lunch with your child at school, that will be starting Nov. 2nd.  Please sign up at https://doodle.com/poll/7pr8fzs95xbdcbqp
